
 

CABINET 

TUESDAY 11 OCTOBER 2016 

DECISION ON COMMUNITY LIFE CHOICES FRAMEWORK 2017-20 OUTCOME OF 
CONSULTATION ON FUTURE DELIVERY 

Published on: Tuesday 11 October 2016 

Decision: 

(a)      That the outcome of the public consultation exercise, including the comments of the 
Adults and Communities Overview and Scrutiny Committee be noted; 

  
(b)      That the Director of Adults and Communities be authorised to: 
  

(i)       Implement Proposals A and B for the future delivery of Community Life 
Choices as detailed in paragraphs 32-42 of the report; 

  
(ii)      Take mitigating actions as detailed in paragraph 53 of the report in order to 

respond to the concerns raised during the consultation; 
  
(iii)      Agree any individual exceptions to the implementation of Proposals A and B 

where an individual review of needs identifies a clear likelihood of there being 
a significant adverse impact on the safety or wellbeing of an individual. 

  
(KEY DECISION) 
  
REASONS FOR DECISION: 
  

The new delivery model will support an outcomes-based approach to commissioning; 
delivering a progressive model of support in line with the principles set out in the Adult Social 
Care Strategy 2016-20, and savings as set out in the Medium Term Financial Strategy 
(MTFS) 2016/17–2019/20. 
  
A recent review of current Community Life Choices (CLC) services highlighted that the 
current practice for individuals in residential care to access CLC does not represent a cost-
effective or equitable approach to commissioning individual support as it is not applied 
consistently to all service user groups.  Significant concern was raised by most consultation 
respondents about potential negative impacts on the welfare of affected people currently 
living in residential care, and a range of measures to mitigate these impacts will ensure that 
eligible service users will still have their care and support needs met appropriately. The 
affected service users will all be offered an individual review of their needs before changes 
to their CLC services are considered. 
  
The review identified the potential to reduce the number of weeks of CLC-commissioned 
services in order to deliver efficiency savings. Whilst a majority of consultation responses 
were not in favour of this many recognised that it would have a low impact on most service 
users. Where there is the likelihood of a negative impact on individual welfare exceptions will 
be considered for those who require alternative care during any CLC holiday closures. 
  
Were these changes not made other measures would be needed to achieve the required 
MTFS savings. The consultation did not identify any alternative ways to make the required 
savings.  
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